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WASTE ENCAPSULATION AND STORAGE FACILITY (WESF)
PROJECT MANAGERS MEETING MINUTES
2420 Stevens Center, Conference Room 126
Richland, Washington

August 24, 2017

The June 29, 2017 Waste Encapsulation and Storage Facility (WESF) Project Managers ‘Meeting
(PMM) minutes were submitted to the Administrative Record (AR).

Operational Status

A. Dave Watson (CHPRC) provided the operational status (see handout). Mr. Watson noted that
most of the interior areas of WESF have been decontaminated, allc  ng more accessibility,
and the last of the debris generated from project W-130 was removed and sent to the
Environmental Restoration Disposal Facility (E ). Mr. Watsor { :dto :] 1d
that states preliminary design is in progress for the WESF modifications, the capsule storage
area (CSA), and the cask storage system (CSS). Julie Reddick (RL) provided an update on
the status of the design phase for the three above-mentioned areas. Ms. Reddick stated that
the conceptual design review was completed, and efforts continue to advance the concep
design and move towards preliminary design. Ms. Reddick explained that there are
requirements under DOE Order 413.3B that constrain execution of preliminary design for the
Congressional line item portion of the project until capital asset funding is made available
(see discussion below under M-92-05).

There was a brief discussion regarding the presentations for the NOI public comment meeting
scheduled for September 21, 2017. Stephanie Schleif (Ecology) stated that RL’s presentation
needs to be provided to Ecology either before or at the same time RL provides it to the public
involvement (PI) group. Ms. Schleif noted a concern that if RL’s presentation is not provided
before it is sent to DOE-Headquarters, Ecology’s comments will not get incorporated. Ms.
Reddick stated that the presentation is in technical editing, and she is expecting a copy for
review in the near future. Stephanie Johansen (CHPRC) stated that the resentation wo 1 be
sent to Ecology after Ms. Reddick completes her review of the presentation.

Lilyann Bauder (Ecology) requested clarification on the facility name, noting that it has been
called CSA or CIS. Ms. Reddick responded that the correct name is the ¢ sule storage area
(CSA), and CSA will be used for consistency and future tracking purposes. Ms. Reddick
added that the CIS is the operating group for the CSA and is specific to the permitting
language. Ms. Bauder stated that there was some confusion because the NOI discusses the
capsule storage area, but the term CIS is used, not CSA. Ms. Schleif suggested that since the
NOI uses the term CIS, RL’s presentation should provide clarification between CSA and CIS.
Ms. Reddick agreed that the clarification could be made in the presentation.

Status of Previous Agreements and Commitments

A. There were no previous agreements and commitments identified for discussion.
New Agreements and Commitments

A. There were no new agreements and commitments i itified.

Near Term Schedules and Ongoing Activities (Milestones, TSD Unit)

A. WESF Modifications (Permit updates for WESF changes)
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